
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board

PUBLIC NOTICE
Natomas Air Park Parcel 32

3801 Airport Road, Sacramento, CA

PENDING
No Further Action Determination

Public Comment Period: 
1 August 2025 – 31 August 2025

PUBLIC NOTICE:
The Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board (Central Valley Water Board) 
invites public comment on consideration of a No Further Action Determination (NFA) for 
the Site Cleanup case located at 3801 Airport Road (the Site). The property owner has 
removed contaminated soil. Soil was contaminated with aviation fuel and pesticides. 
The Site use to be part of the Natomas Air Park. Planes that sprayed pesticides on 
crops were cleaned at the Site many years ago.

NOTICE TO THE HEARING IMPAIRED:
TDD users can obtain information about the Site by using the California State Relay 
Service (800) 735-2929 to reach the Public Participation Specialist.  Ask them to contact 
the Central Valley Water Board at (916) 464-3291 regarding consideration of a No 
Further Action Determination for Natomas Air Park Parcel 32 – 3801 Airport Road.

CASE SUMMARY:
The Natomas Air Park formerly used the Site and surrounding areas. In 2009 and 2016, 
other areas formerly operated by the Natomas Air Park received No Further Action 
determinations under other Site Cleanup Program cases. Soil excavation at Parcel 32 
and the areas surrounding Parcel 32 removed over 40,000 cubic yards of contaminated 
soil in total. Recent soil sampling indicated that a few pesticides are present at 
concentrations below the residential Environmental Screening Level (ESL). Small 
amounts of heptachlor epoxide remain in shallow groundwater and is expected to 
continue decreasing in concentration over time. Central Valley Water Board staff 
consider the remedial actions at the Site have been effective and there is not an 
ongoing threat to human health, water quality, or the environment. It should be noted 
that tap water in the area is provided by the City of Sacramento, which sources its water 
from areas outside of and away from the Site. Tap water is not affected by the Site.

Central Valley Water Board staff have reviewed the soil and groundwater conditions at 
the Site and concur that an NFA determination is appropriate.
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FOR MORE INFORMATION:
Visit the GeoTracker website (https://geotracker.waterboards.ca.gov/) and search for 
the address, Site name, or case ID number listed below:

· 3801 Airport Road, Sacramento, CA
· Parcel 32
· SL186443614

HOW DO I PARTICIPATE?
You may have questions or comments. If so, please contact Jeff Tierney with the 
Central Valley Water Board.

Jeff Tierney
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board
11020 Sun Center Drive, Suite 200
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670
(916) 464-4680
Jeff.Tierney@waterboards.ca.gov

https://geotracker.waterboards.ca.gov/
mailto:Jeff.Tierney@waterboards.ca.gov
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Figure 1: Site Vicinity Map


	Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board

